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Dear Members of the Senate Committee on Veterans, Emergency Management, 

Federal and World Affairs, 

 

I am writing, as a lifelong Oregonian and global citizen, to express my strong support 

for SCR 23, which establishes a sister state relationship between the State of Oregon 

and Cherkasy Oblast. This resolution represents a significant step in strengthening 

economic and cultural ties between our communities and reaffirms Oregon’s 

unwavering solidarity with the people of Ukraine as they defend their sovereignty and 

democracy. 

 

Establishing this relationship will provide economic, cultural, and educational 

opportunities for both Ukrainians and Oregonians. It will show Oregonians’ support 

for Ukraine as a stronghold of democracy at a pivotal moment in our global 

community, when it is more imperative than ever to uphold our shared values of 

dignity and freedom. 

 

I urge you to support SCR 23 and demonstrate Oregon’s steadfast dedication to 

global partnerships and the defense of freedom. Thank you for your leadership and 

for considering this important resolution. 

 

Sincerely, 

Cait Lotspeich 


